Captain Joel F. Nagle, A.C., Site #10, Base Air Depot #2, APO 635, c/o P.M., New York, N.Y.

Dear Joe:

It was good to get your letter of May 21st. I assure you that you will receive personal supervision from me and it will be a pleasure to work with you. Any boy that has done the job that you have done deserves it. I mean from your rank and from the fellows that you have fought with, - that is good enough for me.

The fact that you are a versity man under Bill Chandler would add durther prestige to your position. I have always been very fond of Bill Chandler. He is a grand sportsman and a fine coach.

I am sending you a copy of our Jayhawk Rebounds, a publication that I get out once a month for our boys in the service. Of course, you get the implications. The boys rebound from the backboard, and we have been pulling for them all to rebound from the Japanasis. You boys have done a swell job of rebounding over there, and now there is just one more rebound to make, and that is from the little slit-eyed boys across the other pend.

We are also mailing you our four-year brochure on physical education with the courses outlined. Look it over and drop me another line at your convenience and we will be planning on the time when you are coming back to be with us. We will help you in every possible way. I am not sure whether you are advised of it or not, but E. C. "Ernie" Quigley, the national league umpire and supervisor of umpires in the national league and major sports official, is our director of athletics. Doubtless Ernie worked some of your games while you were playing with Marquette.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA A H Emo.